CHARVIL PARISH COUNCIL

Amenities & Recreation Committee

Minutes of a Meeting held on 2014 following on Monday 3 November 2014 in the Village Hall.

Minutes taken by John Davies

Present: Paul Mundy (Chair) John Davies, Lauren McCann, Liz Black, John Hobson, James Bell

Apologies: Chris Drew, Jim Gillett

Minutes from Monday 6 October 2014 were approved.

Matters arising from previous minutes None

Committee requested quotes for a replacement pedestrian gate, into the play equipment area. This quote is to include building up the trip hazards, painting the climber and replacing the wooden seat, re-hanging the cradle swing, loosening d bolts on other cradle swing.

Nothing to report.

Fishing Nothing to report.

<u>Vegetable Plots</u> There is still a vacant plot.

Bus Stops Nothing to report

Benches Nothing to report.

MUGA The bin is yet to be moved by Wokingham

<u>Country Park</u> Cllr Mundy reported that there has been some improvement with littering by the

football teams using the pitches at East Park Farm

Invoices for Payment: None

AOB None

Members' Comments: None

Meeting closed 9.40pm

Notes: Cllr Mundy and Cllr Hobson shared some feedback from a meeting attended at WBC to discuss East Park Farm: The area, that WBC propose is handed to CPC, is much larger than previously considered. WBC did not have financial hard data, e.g. costs of current contracts, pavilion and pitch expenditure and income, available at the meeting. Committee favored the idea that the pavilion to be run as a sporting venue. Committee also liked the idea of there be a 'break out' point after five years. It was reported that WB Cllr Ray has asked WBC to cap the legal fees, if the hand over were to take place. It is expected that the financial data, including contracts, will be made available within the next 2 to 3 weeks. This will be further discussed at full council 17 November 2014.